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NORTHERN SUBURBS PAPILLON WALKING GROUP 
 

Six members of the Papillon Club of South Australia met on Sunday afternoon to walk their dogs 
in beautiful Carisbrooke Park, Salisbury. 

Nora and Dave with Paris, Kerrianne and John with Bindi and Denver (who was celebrating his3 
d Birthday), and Graham and June with Sophie and Poppy. 

The weather was a perfect 24 degrees, and the dogs got on pretty well although little Poppy 
was a bit wary, but got a bit braver as 
long as big ‘sister’ Sophie was nearby. 

The group has decided to meet fort-
nightly on weekends, at 2pm on a Sun-
day to accommodate those members 
who work during the week. There are 
many walks in the area so no need to 
get bored; each walk will be 45 – 60 
minutes. 

The next walk is 19th May at Freemont 
Park in Elizabeth.  Anyone wishing to 
join us can get further details by email-
ing the club at papclubofsa@gmail.com.  

June B 

 

DIARY DATE REMINDER 
 

We have two events in the next three weeks.  Firstly, I would like to remind everyone about  

The Pet Animal Show which takes place on the weekend of Saturday 18th and Sunday 19th 
May at the Wayville Showgrounds.   

The Papillon Club of South Australia has a booth booked for this event on both days, and you 
are encouraged to attend this event.  Our beautiful papillons will be on display, together with 
their owners, who can chat with you, and perhaps assist you with breed information.  We have 
club merchandise available, and, Alex the Papillon who belongs to The Wonder Dogs demon-
stration team will be attending and showing off his skills.  There will be many breed displays and 
lots to see, so hopefully, see you there! 

 

THE SOUTH AUSTRALIAN PAPILLON DOG CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA 

CHAMPIONSHIP SHOW, SATURDAY, 1ST JUNE, 1.30 PM 

DOGS SA, CROMWELL ROAD, KILBURN, IN THE HALL 

Every member is invited to attend and support the exhibitors and dogs presented in this club 
specialty show.  This is a huge event for papillons, exhibitors and breeders, and a great chance 
to see these dogs in all their glory.  I urge you all to attend if at all possible.  Club catering will be 
available, together with external catering vans attending at the grounds on this weekend in con-
junction the Winter International dog show.  So please everyone, come and cheer the exhibitors 
on and have a great time.  Cheers. 


